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REPLY TO THE ATTENTION OF:

Wwu-16J

CERTIFIED MAIL 7017 3380 0000 7283 1277
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Brian R. Bell

Viee President, Buckeye Development and Logistics
Buckeye Terminals, LLC

One Greenway Plaza

Houston, Texas 77046

RE: U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Draft Permit Numbers MI-163-11-0004, 0005,
0006, 0007, and 0008 for Five Class I Non-hazardous Wells and a Draft Class III Area
Permit Number MI-163-3A-0001 in Wayne County, Michigan

Dear Mr. Bell:

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has prepared five underground injection control (UIC)
draft permits for the BDW-1, BDW-2, BDW-3, BDW-4 and BDW-5 injection wells and one area
permit for solution mining wells CW-1, CW-2, CW-3, and CW-4. Please see the enclosures. We
have advised the public that the draft permits are subject to a 30-day comment period (and an
additional three days to account for the delay caused by mailing) wherein Buckeye Terminals, LLC
~ or any other person may comment on the draft permits.

To preserve your right to appeal any final permit decision that may be made in this matter under
Title 40 of the Code of Federal Regulations (40 C.F.R.) § 124.19, you must either participate in a
public hearing or send in written comments on this draft permit decision. (A hearing is not planned
at this time.) Following such participation, the first appeal for review of any condition of the final
permit decision must be made to the Environmental Appeals Board of the EPA. Such a petition
must include a statement of the reasons supporting review of the decision, including a
demonstration that the issue(s) being raised for review were raised during the public comment
period (including any public hearing). The petition should, when appropriate, show that each
condition being appealed is based on either, (1) a finding of fact or conclusion of law which 1s
clearly erroneous, or (2) an exercise of discretion or an important policy demonstration which the
Environmental Appeals Board should, in its discretion, review.

According to 40 CFR. § 124.10(b) and § 124.20(d), a public notice of the preparation of the draft

permits shall allow at Jeast a 30-day public comment period and three days to account for the delay
caused by mailing. After the public comment period you will be notified if any significant changes
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in the draft permits are required. If no changes are made, and EPA decides to issue the permits, the
final permits will be issued without prior notification.

If you have any guestions regarding the Class I permits, please contact Allan Batka of my staff by
telephone at (312) 353-7316 or by email to batka.allan@epa.gov. If you have any questions
regarding the Class 11T area permit, please contact William Tong of my staff by telephone at (312)
886-9380 or by email to tong. william/@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

A s e

Joan M. Tanaka
Acting Director, Water Division

Enclosures

ce: Ray Vugrinovich, MDEQ



